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Dates for your diary 2022 

Wednesday 4th — 6th May 

2022 

 Residential to Fairplay 

House 

Thursday 5th May 2022 

 POLLING DAY SCHOOL 

IS OPEN 

Friday 6th May 2022  

 Tanzania class visit    

Bonny Downs  

 Young Voices concert 

selected years 5 & 6 

Monday 9th — 12th May 2022 

 KS2 SATs week 

Tuesday 10th May 2022 

 Swimming sessions — 

Bangladesh class 

Friday 13th May 2022 

 Morocco class visit     

Bonny Downs 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
What a fantastic start to the summer term!                                       

I have been overwhelmed by the positive comments from parents, 

children and staff regarding my new appointment.  If you were able 

to attend the morning and afternoon sessions on Thursday, where 

I took the opportunity to introduce myself to you and share my 

ambitions for our school, I would like to say a massive thank you.                  

Your feedback was overwhelmingly positive and your suggestions 

regarding improvements, were really informative.    

 

We would love to begin a PTA (parent-teacher association) at Brampton.  PTAs are a 

great way of getting to know other families and staff whilst making a real contribution to 

the quality of school life.  Fund-raising is a major part of a PTA's activities and directly 

contributes to the improvement of the school, but there's a lot more to it than that. PTAs 

provide a great way to build the whole school community, which benefits the school and 

offers a positive influence within the local area.  If you are interested in joining, please 

look out for information regarding this later in the term. 

 

We are currently in the process of upgrading our school website.  Our aim is to ensure it 

is more user-friendly and accessible, featuring updated pictures of our children, news 

events, diary dates and other useful information.  We hope to launch it by the end of 

Summer 1. 

 

The summer term is always one of our busiest so please keep a watchful eye out for our 

special events.  This term we have a Y4 residential, the Young Voices concert at the O2 

and our Year 6 children will be sitting their standardised assessment tests (SATs).    

Summer 2 brings our fantastic Sports Day, led by Mr Gillingham, and our Achievement 

Evenings which will be held in school, face-to-face, for the first time in two years.  This 

will be led by Mr Woodhouse.    

 

A reminder that the school will be closed on Monday next week, due to the May bank 

holiday.  For those of you who will end Ramadan with Eid celebrations at the end of the 

long weekend, Eid Mubarak.  I hope your celebrations are joyful and spent with loved 

ones.   

 

Once again, I would like to thank all of you for the support and encouragement I have 

received over the last two weeks.  I am incredibly proud of our school and the work we 

do, and I look forward to working alongside you to continue to improve our school      

community. 

 

Have a wonderful long weekend! 

Ms Tracey Baillie 

Acting Headteacher 

  

Big Talk Home Learning 
If children can't say it then children can't write it. 

Dear All, 
This weekend’s BTHL 29th / 30th April/ 1st May 

 
At the start of May, the Muslim members of our community will celebrate the end of Ramadan and 

take part in Eid celebrations. 
What is your favourite celebration and why? 

May Day Bank Holiday  

SCHOOL CLOSED: 

Monday 2nd May 2022  

 

SCHOOL OPENS AGAIN ON: 

Tuesday 3rd May 2022 

——————————— 

Half Term: 

SCHOOL CLOSED: 

Monday 30th May 2022 -  

Friday 3rd June 2022 

STAFF INSET DAY — SCHOOL 

CLOSED: 

Monday 6th June 2022 

SCHOOL OPENS AGAIN ON: 

Tuesday 7th June 2022 



                         

     News from lower phase —Year 1 

    Birthdays in Year 1 
  

Alyanah, Amelia, Melissa, Nylah-Marie,  
 Ruwaizah & Saad 

In English, the children in Year 1 are focusing on stories and texts that involve travel and explor-
ers. This links to our whole school’s summer term topic: Travelling and Explorers. The children 
were on the edge of their seat whilst listening to the story of Beegu by author Alexis Deacon. 
The story is all about a foreign, cute alien who crash-landed on Earth! The children loved the op-
portunity to role-play how the character, Beegu, was feeling and thinking on Earth. They worked 
hard on their describing skills and to build an adjective wordbank to help them form interesting 
sentences independently. The children were also in for a shock when they found Beegu’s space-
ship alongside some rocks and sand in the playground. This allowed the children to really ex-
plore different language and vocabulary in their descriptions of Beegu’s planet.  

 
In maths this week, the children in Year 1 focused on building their number skills to 100. They 

strengthened their knowledge in recognising and counting 10s through songs, number charts 

and visuals. They worked with their learning partners to recognise place values and were able to 

make 2-digit numbers using their dienes and on their whiteboards. The children enjoyed compar-

ing numbers, they learnt to find and give reasons and explanations for their answers on which 

number was more and which number was less. 

 

 

 

 

 

In science this term, the children in Year 1 are learning about ani-
mals including humans. They started their science lessons looking 

at invertebrates; cold-blooded animals with no backbone! The chil-
dren found looking at common invertebrates, such as snails, very 
enjoyable especially learning about the different body parts, the 
movements of the invertebrates and how they live. They are defi-

nitely not put off by the oozing slime or tentacles! 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                               
Inclusion  

 



          
   Other Information  

School Lunch Menu  - Week 3 

DO YOU HAVE ANY SPARE SOCKS, UNDERWEAR, 

JOGGING BOTTOMS, TROUSERS, SKIRTS,           

LEGGINGS AND TIGHTS YOU WOULD LIKE TO      

DONATE TO OUR FIRST AID ROOM.   

IF SO PLEASE CAN YOU POP THEM ALONG TO: 

MRS GRAHAM, MS MARIA & MRS KHAIRUN  

THANK YOU. 

               FIRST AID TEAM 

Please refer 

to the Eid    

al-fitr 

lunch menu 

above 

 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://www.medicainthecommunity.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/socks-and-underwear-drive-470x264.jpg?x99970&imgrefurl=https://www.medicainthecommunity.com/&docid=GB5ZgqrHQl2oBM&tbnid=ra706Ar5EWtD1M:&vet=12ahUKEwjFmcWPuajd

